
 
 

Executive Order No. 2014-01 
 

An Executive Order  
Relating to the Police Cruiser Personal Use Benefit 

 
 
Whereas, Maintaining public safety is the most important job of Lexington City 

government; and 
 
Whereas, There has been an unusual seasonal cluster of violent events this summer; and 
 
Whereas, It is appropriate for the City to dedicate all available resources to fighting this 

violence; and 
 
Whereas, Maximizing the visibility of our police officers within the community is a 

deterrent to criminal activity.   
  
 
Now, therefore, I, Jim Gray, Mayor of Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government, 
order and direct the following: 
 

1. Beginning today, July 11, 2014, police cruisers may be used for personal errands by police 
officers within Fayette County at no cost to the officers. 

 
2. The personal use benefit for police cruisers will continue until I verify the unusual level 

of violence has subsided. 
 

Signed this, the 11th day of July, 2014 

 
Jim Gray, 

      Mayor 
 


